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CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL MEMBERS
Chairman:
Mr David Hedge 11 Lancaster Road, Coddington NG24  2TA Tel: 673663

Vice Chairman
Mrs Wendy Parrett ‘Enfin’,43 Newark Road, Coddington Tel:672687

Members:

Mr Frank Elliott  ‘Rest and be Thankful’, 2A Parklands Close, Coddington  Tel:
671424

Mrs Mary Molloson The Gables, 2 Chapel Lane, Coddington Tel: 678150

Mr Bernard Allen Drove Cottage, 12 Drove Lane, Coddington  Tel:  703360

Mrs Isobel Turner Brownlow’s Cottage, 19 Brownlow’s Hill, Coddington Tel:  708781

Mrs Mary Carver, The Hollies, 22 Newark Road, Coddington.  Tel. 605615

Mrs Jane Hedge 11 Lancaster Road, Coddington NG24  2TA Tel: 673663

Mr R O’Donnell, 12 Old Hall Gardens, Coddington NG24 2QJ       Tel: 671848

Mr S  Rowland, Sulney Lodge, 38  Newark Rd Coddington, NG24 2QF  Tel: 673166

Clerk:   Mrs Pamela Hemphill

2 Randall Close, Beacon Heights, Newark NG24 2LF   Tel:  686317

CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

MEETINGS DATES FOR 2009
DATE:        VENUE:
Thursday 4th June      Coddington Community Centre
Thursday 2nd July   Coddington Community Centre
August No Meeting
Thursday 3rd September  Coddington Community Centre

Please note all meetings to commence at 7.30 pm unless otherwise stated.

CODDINGTON VILLAGE HALL
The main Hall (40ft by 24ft) is available at £6 per hour and we have a smaller
room (ideal for committee meetings) with tea making facilities adjacent for £5
per hour.
If you would like to book the Village Hall for any event or would like any further
details.
Please contact:  Clerk Mrs P Hemphill
2 Randall Close, Newark, NG24 2LF or Tel: 01636 686317
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 CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL CHAIRMAN'S REPORT

I have been re-elected as P C Chairman for another year and I
look forward to the same support that you have given to the Par-
ish Councillors throughout last year.
You will have seen and studied the proposal from the NSDC with
regard to the suggested massive increase in housing in the vil-
lage and I hope to receive a further report from them in July.
On a more pleasant theme, I hope we all support the various and
varied activities that will be available during the coming 'sunny
and warm' Spring & Summer.
I include a very warm welcome, on behalf of the PC and the parish,
to our new vicar, David Anderton and his family.

Dave Hedge, (Chairman Coddington P C)

BUS STOP REPORT.

There has been another meeting with the relevant authorities with
regard to the siteing of the bus stop opposite the Post Office. It
has been suggested by those present that the bus stop be moved
around the corner towards the slip road of the A1. This site is the
nearest to the original stop and has the advantage that a shelter
will also be installed. There will probably be a small lay-by includ-
ed if the bus company think this would help safety matters.
 Other sites that were suggested had no provision for a shelter or
were much further away from the shop. The Parish Council are
asking for public opinion as to the new site.
A final decision will be taken in 6 months which gives time for the
bus drivers and ourselves to express our views.

Dave Hedge, (Chairman Coddington P C)
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PARISH COUNCIL ACCOUNTS YEAR ENDING 31/03/2009
Year End 31.03.08 RECEIPTS      Year End 31.03.09.

£11,800.00  Precept     £12,025.00
£3,971.86  NCC Grasscutting Allowance   £1,980.93
£124.09  Interest NWB    £64.70
£180.00  Allotment Rent    £185.50
£340.40  Parish Path Partnership Grant   £327.05
£320.00  CCN Adverts    £508.80
£150.00  Miscellaneous    £1,150.00
£492.18  Burial Fund Account Interest   £471.44
£0.00 VAT Refund    £0.00
£17,378.53 TOTALS: £16,713.42

PAYMENTS
£350.00  DARE Campaign - S137   £700.00
£23.50  Royal British Legion - S137   £23.50
£0.00  Coddington History Group   £100.00
£400.00  1st Coddington Scout Group - S137  £0.00
£578.00  Coddington Community Centre - S137  £0.00
£0.00  1st Coddington Guides - S137   £100.00
£549.83  Village Handyman Salary & Exps   £728.54
£3,295.08  Clerk's Salary & Exps    £3,390.98
£2,550.00  Grass cutting/Allotments D Lyne   £2,294.58
£150.00  Grass cutting Community Centre /D Lyne  £125.00
£45.95  STW Allotment    £75.04
£118.00  Coddington V. Hall/Community Centre -Meetings £166.00
£157.85  N&SDC Insurance    £157.85
£135.00  Hacker Young/Clement Keys - Audit  £135.00
£1,121.35  CCN Printing Exps    £2,333.11
£85.32 Christmas Tree Celebrations  Exps   £100.00
£46.87 Golden Garden Prizes    £44.97
£295.63  CPRE/NALC /NWT/NRCC Subs etc  £308.56
£100.00 Seminar/NALC courses    £0.00
£238.28 Computer Repair    £50.00
£74.10 N&SDC Dog Bin Emptying   £0.00
£0.00 Bulbs/Trees/Plants    £38.20
£362.78 Footpath Maintenance    £205.25
£2,399.09 Community Centre Contribution/Expenses  £3,053.99
£1,020.00 Pages' Wood Maintenance   £30.00
£0.00 Sign for Pages' Wood plus repair for Village Sign £250.00
£16.50 Royal British Legion - Wreath   £16.50
£372.14 Office Admin    £338.78
£20.34 National Probation Service - Two Seats  £90.00
£2,000.00 Nottinghamshire County Council - Highway Exps. £0.00
£840.00 NHW Ringmaster Scheme   £420.00
£0.00 New Notice Board/Repairs   £38.50
£223.75 N&SDC - Election costs.   £0.00
£938.15 VAT paid out    £580.57
£0.00 Wreath - R S Gray    £35.00
£18,507.51 £15,929.92

RECEIPTS AND PAYMENTS SUMMARY
Balance as at 1.04.08
Cash Book    £5,743.58
Burial Fund Account £11,186.14 £16,929.72
plus Receipts      £16,713.42
Less Payments £15,929.92
Closing Balance as at 31.03.09 £17,713.22
Bank Reconciliation:
 Bank Statements as at 31.03.09
 Cash Book       £6,055.64
Burial Fund Account £11,657.58

£17,713.22
The above statement represents fairly the financial position of the authority as at 31 March 2009 and reflects its re-
ceipts and payments during the year.
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ON THE BEAT WITH PCSO  MIKE MUNRO
I have been sat at my computer thinking of which topic I could bring to the
readers attention.
Global Warming.   No….House Prices.       No….The Cost of Fuel.  No….
I then start to think of what is the subject that most people bring to my
attention when I’m out on the beat. PARKING!!!!!!!
Some would say not a major issue; some would say it is the Bain of their
lives. So here goes and I will try and be as politically correct as I can.
I do take in the surrounding sights as I patrol round and about on my beat
and on the odd occasion I do come to a stand still and look in shear
amazement at vehicles parked either on the path, half on the path and half
on the road, on blind bends or even just left on the nearest grass verge. It
is then that I wonder WHY!
Did the drivers of these vehicles arrive late home for tea, are they not yet
confident to park onto their driveways? Do they feel that forcing someone to
walk around their vehicle onto the road is a far safer option then allowing
them safe passage on the footpath? You tell me.
I could just boar you with the facts of what laws these vehicles are breaking
and who enforces them, but that I think is not the road to take (just yet).
All I can ask is that when you arrive home; please just take an extra moment
to see if where you have parked your vehicle is safe either for pedestrians
and or other road users.
Myself, I will always try to educate drivers when I am out and about, even
when I am met by a torrent of abuse that I would normally expect to get from
more volatile situations. (i.e. a riot)
Please be SAFE and think about your PARKING.

Normally I would leave you with a humorous extract, but for this month I
would like to show my gratitude to a Coddington local Community member
now retired Sgt 218 Timothy Spencer Burch. Yes you’ve read it right
Spencer is his middle name.
30 years Tim has given to the Police Force based at various locations and
for the time I’ve worked and trained with him in both my roles as a PCSO
and a Special Constable, he has always taken time out to help and encour-
age me in my career. (He has also got the shiniest shoes. trust me).
Sgt Burch (Retired) you will be and are being missed by myself and the
team at Newark. Have a great retirement and I look forward to seeing you
when I’m out and about in Coddington.
P.S I hope your enjoying all those Garden Centres.
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Short Training Courses
5 Day or 2 Consecutive Weekends

BRICKLAYING,

For course availability, Current
Prices & Special Offers please
call or see website.

T: 01636 671121        M: 07990 521614
www.Trade--Ability.co.uk

Unit C3a Cressy Holme Farm, Bullpit Road
Balderton, Newark, NG24 3LZ

Short Training Courses
5 Day or 2 Consecutive Weekends

BRICKLAYING,

For course availability, Current
Prices & Special Offers please
call or see website.

T: 01636 671121        M: 07990 521614
www.Trade--Ability.co.uk

Unit C3a Cressy Holme Farm, Bullpit Road
Balderton, Newark, NG24 3LZ

CONTACT INFORMATION

PC 2548 Deborah Bakin.  Newark Police Station. 01636 605999, ext 7616.

Work mobile is 07776 460 407.

E-mail: deborah.bakin@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 8128 Mike Munro   Newark Police Station. 01636 605999, ext 7616.

Work mobile is 07516 148 103.

E-mail: michael.munro@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

PCSO 8130 Harriet Samson-Bailey  Newark Police Station.  01636 605999,

ext 7616.

E-mail: harriet.samson-bailey@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

Please do not report incidents on the above, these systems are for

 messages only.

Remember: Call Crimestoppers FREE on 0800 555 111
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CODDINGTON POST OFFICE
YOUR LOCAL CONVENIENCE

 STORE

For
NEWSPAPERS, MAGAZINES, GREETING

S CARDS,
 STATIONERY ,

TOBACCO,BEERS,WINES.,SPIRITS
GROCERIES, DRY CLEANING

CONFECTIONERY
PHONE TOP UPS

DON’T FORGET YOU CAN OBTAIN
EUROS OVER THE COUNTER ON

 DEMAND AND ORDER MANY OTHER
CURRENCIES

COMING SOON- POST OFFICE PAY
 STATION FOR ALL GAS,ELECTRIC AND

MOBILE TOP UPS

BOB AND JEANETTE THOMAS
01636 676274
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ALL SAINTS’ CHURCH CODDINGTON
Revd David Anderton, the Team Vicar writes…

Hello! As I write I have been in post just two weeks, and may I
start by saying a big thank you for the warm welcome we have

received. The ‘we’ I speak of are Emma, my
wife, Martha our daughter who is 3 ½ and
myself. Thank you to those who were able
to be at the service of welcome at All Saints’
Church on my first Monday morning. It was
especially good to see Mr Daykin there with
some of the stu-
dents from Cod-
dington Primary
School and I
look forward to
the continuing

development of the links between
school and church. Thanks too if you
were able to be at my Licensing Serv-
ice that evening at St Mary
Magdalene’s Church. I have had many
comments on what a wonderful atmosphere there was – and of
course thank you to all who were involved in the catering for the
evening, it was a fantastic spread. I firmly believe that sharing
food and drink together is an important part of our Christian
heritage. In the gospels we often find Jesus sharing a meal with
his followers at the most profound points of his earthly ministry,
and as an ex-Dietitan I am well aware of the importance to our
well being of what - and the way - we eat and drink!

But Jesus tells us that physical food is not enough to keep a human
being healthy. We are Spiritual beings too, and it is important that
we eat and drink of the Spiritual food that God provides for us, and
I hope to write more of that in future issues.
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But I want to say thank you to all those faithful people who have
worked so hard and selflessly over the years here at All Saints’
Coddington. I know it’s some time since there has been a
clergyman who could be identified as ‘The Vicar of Coddington’,
and perhaps there is some uncertainty in peoples minds as
Coddington ecclesiastical parish joins with the Newark team
parish and I am a Team Vicar responsible not only at All Saint’s
but at St Leonard’s in Newark too. These may be times of
change, and we may not know what the future holds, but in the
mean time Emma Martha and I are looking forward to getting to
know the people of Coddington and share food and drink with
you!

The Revd David Anderton
3, Swinderby Close
Newark NG242SY
Tel: 01636 610485  Email: d.anderton1@btinternet.com

MORNING PRAYER
Is held every Monday morning (except bank
holidays) at 9.00am and is led by a member of
the Newark Team. This is a short service which
lasts approximately 15 minutes and everyone is
welcome.
PASTORAL CARE TEAM
In past issues we have published a list of names of people on the
Pastoral Care Team.  If you need or wish to talk with someone
from the church, please contact one of the foll
Team Vicar  Reverend David Anderton        01636 610485
Church Wardens
Sheila Bache                 01636 674741
Hugh Daybell                    01636 702197
Reader
Mike Bache                  01636 674741
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PARISH SURGERY
The Coddington Parish Surgery is held in church between
7.30pm and 8.30 pm on the 1st and 3rd Friday of each month.  All
enquiries with regard to Weddings and Baptisms should, in the
first instance, be addressed to the Parish Surgery at Coddington
where a member of Coddington church will be in attendance.

H0ME COMMUNION
The church is now providing Home Communion visits on the first
Sunday of each month.  Our church Communion will end about
11.30am and the intention is to deliver Home Communion
directly after this service.  Home Communion is intended for
anyone who is house bound or through ill health or disability
cannot get to church for their Communion.

In order to consecrate the elements needed, you are requested
to get in touch with Mike Bache at least one week before the first
Sunday of the month.  Mike can be contacted on 01636 674741.

WORSHIP TIME AT WELL GREEN
A fellowship & worship half hour is held on the first Monday of
each month at Well Green community centre at approx.
10.30am.  Everyone is welcome.

THE CHURCH YARD
We are now well & truly into the gardening season and that
means that we really do need your help to keep the churchyard
looking its best during the summer months.  The main grass &
trees are being attended to, but the grass is cut on a part-time
basis so extra help would really be appreciated.  We need
volunteers to help to keep round the grave-stones, under the
trees and down the path side’s tidy. If you feel you could spare
and hour or two sometimes, please contact Sheila Bache on
01636 674741.   Thank you.
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GRAVESTONE MAINTENANCE
If you have family buried in the churchyard, do you realise that
it is your responsibility for maintenance of the plot, and in par-
ticular the safety of the headstone.

Regulations issued by the Diocese are quite strict in terms of
safety, and over the next few months a full survey will be done
to identify those headstones which the PCC consider to be un-
safe.  The families will be contacted and they will need to follow
set procedures to make them safe.

LICENSING OF OUR NEW TEAM VICAR
The Licensing of our new Team Vicar Reverend David Anderton
took place on 27th April.   At 9.00 am he attended a short serv-
ice at Coddington church where he was handed the keys, and
the inventory.   After a short service at the font, the lectern and
the altar, a cake was shared among all present as a sign of
breaking and sharing at communion.   His licensing took place
at St Mary’s church at 7.00 pm, where he was licensed by Bish-
op George and installed by our Archdeacon.   The service was
attended by guests from both our churches, and from Hucknall,
David’s former parish.   Thanks to all those who helped with the
catering and assisted on the night.   We had many favourable
comments on the quality of the catering, and a good time was
had by all.     We would like to give a warm welcome to David,
his wife Emma, and their daughter Martha.

CHURCH OF ENGLAND CHILDREN’S SOCIETY
In February £173 was raised at the Christingle service, during
the year £581 was raised from personal collecting boxes and in
April £204 was raised from doorstep collections.  This wonderful
amount of £958 has been raised for the Society due to the en-
thusiasm and dedication of Mrs Peggy Harwood who is our
Children’s Society Representative at Coddington.  Thank you
very much indeed Peggy and well done!
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EASTER SERVICES
Services were held throughout Holy week and on Easter Sunday
morning Holy Communion was celebrated.  The church looked
really lovely bedecked in sunshine colours of daffodils and
garden flowers.  Easter is a very special time in the church
calendar and the colours of the flowers reflected the joyous
occasion of the risen Lord.

JUMBLE SALE
The first fund raising event of 2009 was the jumble sale held on
the 14th March
which raised £170.   This was a great start to the year so many
thanks to everyone who came along to support us and to those
who helped in any way.

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING
The Annual Parochial Church Council Meeting was held in church
on 15th April 2009.  Firstly, the Churchwardens and the  PCC
would like to thank everyone who has helped All Saints’ during
the past year; with churchyard maintenance, cleaning the church
and it’s maintenance; the Altar Guild and flowers, fund raising,
refreshments, special services and so much more.  We could not
manage without all the support & help of so many friends of All
Saints’. Your time & effort is so very much appreciated.  Sheila
Bache and Hugh Daybell were re-elected as Church Wardens and
the Archdeacon’s visitation took place on Wednesday 6th May at
St Mary Magdalene.

SPONSORED WALK 6th JUNE
A sponsored walk is planned for 6th June.  The route is yet to be
finalised but it is hoped that we can start from All Saints’ church
Coddington and it will be a circular route which will take in St
Leonard’s church, Newark.  Further details will be available
shortly.
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COFFEE MORNING 20th JUNE
We are having a Coffee Morning from 10.30am to 11.30am.  Do
come and join us for a cuppa and a chat, perhaps buy some raffle
tickets and some plants, not forgetting some home made cakes!
Also, in conjunction with the Coddington History Group, the
church will be open for refreshments until 4.00pm.

SUMMER FAIR 11TH JULY
Our annual Summer Fair will be held on 11th July from 2.00pm to
4.00pm.  Last year our theme was “Beauty in the Garden”‘ and
this year our theme will be “Summer Holiday”.   From last year’s
feed back, everyone seemed to have a really enjoyable afternoon
so we hope to achieve the same this year.  Why not come and
join us in fun for all the family.  Last year the children were asked
to produce their interpretation of beauty in the garden and the
entries were wonderful!  This year we are asking the children to
interpret Summer Holiday by creating a beach scene in a seed
tray, or make a model of a lighthouse.     Invitations to take part
and further details will be sent to Coddington School. However,
if any other children would like to take part, please contact Sheila
Bache (Tel. number 01636 674741).  So come on kids, get your
thinking caps on!!!. There will be lots of other games and stalls
and a separate advert is in this copy of the CCN. There will also
be lots of posters around the village nearer to July.
If you would like to be involved in helping in any way, we would
love to welcome you to a meeting to arrange the fair.  This will
be Wednesday 27th May  in church at 7.30pm for a planning
meeting.  Whether you can help on the day of the fair or not, we
would be grateful for donations of prizes for raffles, competitions
and tombola etc., and it would be great if anyone could “bake a
cake” and bring it to church on the day.
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COFFEE MORNING 22ND AUGUST
We are having a coffee morning from 10.30am to 11.30am; there
will be plants for sale, a raffle and a cake stall. Do come and join
us.

ANNUAL BOOK SALE & COFFEE MORNING
12TH SEPTEMBER
We will be having our usual coffee morning between 10.30am &
11.30am with plant sale, a cake stall & a raffle.  This is also our

 day which will continue until 3.00pm
(refreshments will still be available) However, the church will
remain open until 5.30pm for visitors taking part in the Annual
Churches Bikes Ride.  This is a sponsored event in aid of Notting-
hamshire Historic churches.  Sponsor forms will be available from
Joyce Allen (01636 703360) and the sponsor money will be divided
between the Churches Trust & All Saints’, Coddington.
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DATES FOR THE DIARY 2009

6th June  Sponsored Walk
20th June  Coffee Morning
   Church Open for History Group Open Day
11th July  Summer Fair
22nd August  Coffee Morning
12th September Coffee Morning
   Annual Book Sale
   Cycle Ride
24th & 25th October “Lets Remember” Weekend
 Followed by a service of Thanksgiving & Remembrance on 25th

21st November Christmas Fair
12th & 13th December Christmas Tree Festival
Followed by a Special Community Carol Service on 13th

CALENDAR OF CHURCH SERVICES
June 09
Sun 7th     Trinity Sunday Holy Communion   10.30am
Sun 14th   Evening Prayer    6.00pm
Sun 21st   Holy Communion    6.00pm
Sun 28th    Evening Prayer           6.00pm
Morning Prayer every Monday is at 9.00
July 09
Sun 5th   Holy Communion    10.30am
Sun 12th   Evening Prayer   6.00pm
Sun 19th  Holy Communion   6.00pm
Sun 26th  Evening Prayer   6.00pm
Morning Prayer every Monday is at 9.00am
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August 09
Sun 2nd   Holy Communion   10.30am
Sun 9th  Evening Prayer   6.00pm
Sun 16th  Holy Communion   6.00pm
Sun 23rd  Evening Prayer   6.00pm
Sun 30th    TBA
Morning Prayer every Monday is at 9.00am

A ll S a in ts ’ C h u rc h
C O D D IN G T O N

1 1 T H J U L Y  2 0 0 9
2  p m  to  4  p m

R a ff le ,  C o c o n u t s h y , J e w e lle r y
S a le , F a c e  P a in t in g ,
T o m b o la ,P la n t S a le , R o ll a
p e n n y , T e a s  &  C a k e s  in  c h u rc h ,
S tra w b e rr ie s  &  C re a m  in  c h u rc h

C h i ld re n ’s  T o y  S ta ll,  W a te r a n d  W in e ,
C h i ld re n ’s  g a m e s , F o o tb a ll &  G o lf  G a m e s
L o ts  o f P r ize s  to  b e  w o n .

C O M E  A N D  J O IN  T H E  F U N

C H IL D R E N S C O M P E T IT IO N  T O  C R E A T E
A  S E A S ID E  S C E N E  O R  A  L IG H T H O U S E

H is to ry  G ro u p  E x h ib it io n  in  c h u rc h
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PIANO LESSONS

Friendly lady piano teacher:
Children and adults welcome:

Beginners to diploma
Exams optional:

Local venue:
Tel. 01636 703572

.•:*¨¨*:• .•:*¨¨*:• .•:*¨¨*:• .•:*¨¨*:• .•:*¨¨*:• .•:*¨¨*:• .•:*¨¨*:• .•:*¨¨*:•
.•:*¨¨*:• .•:*¨¨*:• . .•:*¨¨*:• . .•:*¨¨*:• . .•:*¨¨*:• ..•:*¨¨*:• .•:*¨¨*:• .•:*¨¨*:• .•:*¨¨*:•

.•:*¨¨*:• .•:*¨¨*:• .•:*¨¨*:• .•:*¨¨*:• .•:*¨¨*:• .
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2009 Spring Season
We show a film on the fourth Thursday of the month in Coddington Village
Hall (next to the Church) 7:30 pm. Everyone welcome. Tickets £3.50/£2.50.
No films July and August – back in September.  Phone Friederike on 0207 078
4034 for further information.

 Thursday 25th June  - Glenn Miller Story
(1953, Cert U)
The music of the Big Band era lives again in this famed
 biography of the musician and band leader.
James Stewart shines in the title role, with June Allyson as
his wife. Special musical guests include Louis Armstrong,
Gene Krupa, Frances Langford & Glenn Miller Orchestra,
with classics as Pennsylvania 6-5000, Moonlight Serenade
& Chattanooga Choo-Choo.

Belshazzar's Feast at the Village Hall, 8th May.
An enthusisatic crowd had a really entertaining Saturday night
out at the well filled village hall which also resulted in a nice boost
to hall funds. Paul Sartin and Paul Hutchinson are both talented
musicians and vocalists with a gift for humorous asides which
gave everyone a night out to remember - their CD stall had a
good trade too.
This was our first Village Venture which is a scheme supported
by the Arts Council and all the Local Authorities working together
to enable local people to see top class artists in their own com-
munities, it was so well received that we are looking at booking
another one - more news in the September CCN and on notice
boards nearer the date.
The Village Hall Committee



19

Contact Gemma Shaw
for more details

T: 01400 273 248

EMAIL:
gemmashawdance@btinternet.com

CODDINGTON RAINBOWS
Girlguiding will be celebrating 100 years in 2010.     Coddington
Rainbows will shortly be preparing, like I’m sure many other units
will be,  for “Countdown 100” to be held at the Newark Show-
ground on 19th September, this year. They will be joining approxi-
mately 1000 other Rainbows, plus Brownies and Guides from
across Nottinghamshire County, to enjoy a full day of fun packed
activities, culminating in a large firework display in the evening.
Some of our Rainbows took part in the Mothering Sunday celebra-
tions at Coddington Church, in March; and some took part in the
annual St George’s Day parade in Newark on 26th April.
As always, there are long waiting lists to join Rainbows.   If you
would like your daughter to join then you need to put her name
down on the waiting list as soon as possible.      Contact details for
Rainbows can be found elsewhere in this edition of the CCN.

Dawn Bache-Smith
Unit Leader

Fridays 10.30am-11.30am - 7th Newark
Scout Hut, Lover’s Lane, Newark.
NG24 1HZ - £4.00 per family pre-
booked.
Contact Liz on 07814 021189 or
liza@tinytalk.co.uk
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1ST CODDINGTON SCOUT GROUP

Is one of the largest Scout Groups in the County, and we want this to continue.

CODDINGTON SCOUT GROUP NEEDS
YOU!

Have you got a couple of hours a week spare?
Do you have some hidden talents?

We need Leaders / Assistant Leaders / Helpers / Young Leaders
We also need Committee Members (2 hours a month minimum)

Beavers (6 – 8 year olds) – Wednesday 6.30 – 7.30 pm
Cubs (8 – 11 year olds) – Thursday 6.30 – 8.00 pm
Scouts (11 – 14 year olds) – Friday 7.00 – 9.00 pm

Explorers (14 – 18 year olds) – Friday 7.00 – 9.00 pm

The Scout Hall (old village school) is an important part of the Village and is in
desperate need of some renovating.

We are doing some extreme Fundraising – and applying for grants!

Can you offer your services?
Are you… A builder?  A plumber?  An electrician?

Any help will be appreciated!

Do you have a child wishing to join?
Please contact the Group Scout Leader if your child wants to join one of the
sections.  Please be aware that there is a waiting list to join Beavers – so get

your child’s name down early!

Check out our Website
www.coddingtonscoutgroup.org.uk

We look forward to seeing you

Group Scout Leader
Laura Bennett

Tel: 01636 700662 (evenings)
Email: laurad1969@hotmail.com
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CARPET AND
UPHOLSTERY CLEANING

Speedwell Cleaning Services
118 Fosse Road, Farndon, Newark-on-Trent.

01636 703002
·  Eco-Friendly Cleaning Solutions
·  Fast Drying , Low Moisture
·  Leather Clean & Protect
·  SUPERB Value for Money
·  FREE On-Site Quotation
·  FREE Spot and Stain Remover

I am very pleased to be the owner/operator of a business which has been serving the
people of Newark, Grantham and Lincoln for over 20 years. SCS has a large base
of loyal customers, both domestic and commercial, who appreciate Quality,
Reliability and Value for Money.

Many of you will have heard the "rumour" that carpets and upholstery will
get dirty quicker if you have them cleaned, unfortunately this can happen if you
choose a budget option for getting your soft furnishings cleaned! DIY Cleaning,
without the expert knowledge, along with using a discount/half price service can
lead to harsh chemicals being left behind in the fibres that will promote premature
re-soiling.

You will be delighted to know that SCS only use powerful commercial
cleaning equipment, along with safe, eco-friendly cleaning solutions which means
that when I have finished, the only residues left will be moisture from water,
carpets are left damp, not wet, so within ju st a few hours your carpets will be deep
down clean and dry.

Before you spend huge sums of money replacing your carpets, give me a
call, I will be more than happy to pay you a visit to see if we can save you time and
money by making your old carpets look fantastic again.

You will also receive a FREE bottle of professional spot and stain
remover to use on any accidents that may happen after I have left, so call m e today
for a FREE visit, best wishes, Tony Browning.

Coddington History Group
Exhibition and Open Day
Saturday 20th June, 11am – 4pm

Everyone welcome – free entry

In the Village Hall, Scout Hall and Church
Find out more about your village and its people

Join in with the School Reunion photos at 12 noon and 2pm.
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0266 Allotments

0473 S Hall Farm
0385 Willowdene

0474 S Beckingham Rd0472 E Balderton lane

0471 W Balderton lane

0469 E Valley View

0468 N of Main St

0157 Blacks Farm

0466 S Newark Rd

0467 Not Suitable

0377 Not Suitable
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STRATEGIC HOUSING LAND AVAILABILITY ASSESSMENT

www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/
Then search for SHLAA

Proposed Housing Development in Coddington

NSDC has a commitment to further 14,800 houses
[6000 already proposed between Farndon & Balderton]

707 sites could produce 27,315 houses in NSDC area

Newark & Sherwood DC have identified 12 sites in Coddington
 for possible development
 Of the 12 sites suggested.
 2 are not suitable
 2 Could beSuitable
 8  May be suitable
These sites would produce 323 houses

Breakdown of sites.    No.   Years

0266  Allotments   11   0 -  5
0385  Willowdene     6   0 -  5
0157  Black's Farm   68   0 -  5
0472  E Balderton Lane  20   5 - 10
0468  N of Main St.   11  10 - 15
0474  S Beckingham Rd.  72  10 - 15
0473  S Hall Farm   13  10 - 15
0471  W Balderton Lane  58  10 - 15
0466  S Newark Rd.   55  10 - 15
0469  E Valley View      9  10 - 15

All have Sewage, Traffic, Road safety, Doctors, Dentists and School
concerns.
Following the Open Meeting on Friday 15 May the Par-
ish Council will be responding to these proposed sites
based on the information put forward at the meeting
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CODDINGTON  COMMUNITY ASSOCIATION

We are in the process of looking for a salaried caretaker for the centre and
hope to be advertising in the next few days,both in the Advertiser and local
shops,so keep a look out if you are interested .We may have a free evening
in the near future, so contact the booking secretary (07985 386638) if you
would like to start a new activity or move an existing one to larger premises
We have recently had the floor in the sports hall resurfaced,at a cost of
£2800,our thanks to the Parish Council and your County Councillor,Vincent
Dobson for their financial help. At long last the showers seem to be
completed,thanks to the District Council
Our Mothering Sunday lunch was great for those with a large appetite, a
fabulous bargain for only eight pounds. We learnt quite a lot about catering
for next year,and our thanks particularly go to Megan,who used her profes-
sional training to such good effect.
Our apologies go out to anybody inconvenienced by the sudden illness of
our booking secretary and thanks to Jane Hedge for stepping in at such
short notice .Hopefully Maggie should be back after a good spell of
recuperation
Thanks for using the centre
Mike Clark (Chairman) Tel 01636 706785
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Libraries, collections, antiquarian, single volumes
and deceased estates purchased.

Valuations for probate and insurance.

Local friendly and professional service.
Distance no object.

Please contact: Raymond Woolley

Tel: 01636 701186     Mob: 07513 914614

the
smallest

bookshop
in the
world

at 35a Cartergate, Newark
Friday 10-1

Saturday 10-6
Mon-Thurs – by appointment only

Libraries, collections, antiquarian, single volumes
and deceased estates purchased.

Valuations for probate and insurance.

Local friendly and professional service.
Distance no object.

Please contact: Raymond Woolley

Tel: 01636 701186     Mob: 07513 914614

the
smallest

bookshop
in the
world

at 35a Cartergate, Newark
Friday 10-1

Saturday 10-6
Mon-Thurs – by appointment only
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1ST  CODDINGTON  BROWNIES

Run  by  Laura  Bunkle  -  Tawny  Owl  (01636  708572)
 Karen Gill (Brown Owl) and Jean Wilkinson (Otter)

The Brownies organised and ran their own Easter fundraiser in April.
The girls made some beautiful crafts and cakes to sell and ran
games for this event, which received lots of support from parents.
The girls raised just under £150 profit, which will help to boost pack
funds. Tamara Gill our guide helper had a ‘decorate a badge’ stall
and raised ten pounds for Beaumont House, who have subse-
quently invited the Brownies to go and look round.

The girls were wonderfully behaved at the St George’s Day parade
and service. Well done to Lottie who read the Brownie Law, Emma
who carried the flag and leader Karen Gill who received an award
for 10 years service to guiding.

The Brownies have recently completed their ‘Speaker’ badges and
although I was unfortunately away on the final night, Otter told me
the girls gave some wonderful presentations. Our next project will
be to sew some animal hand puppets out of felt.

In July we will be going away on Brownie pack holiday to a lovely
camp site in Nottinghamshire called ‘Magpies Nest’. The girls will
enjoy completing a scavenger hunt as part of their ‘Out and About’
badge as well as team activities, crafts and a party.

1st  Coddington  Brownies 1st  Coddington  Brownies  has  a  long
waiting  list,  ideally  please  put  your  daughter’s  name  down
around  age  4.  Please  email l.bunkle@sky.com or  telephone
01636  708572  for  further  details.

Laura  Bunkle  (Tawny)
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CODDINGTON CRICKET CLUB
Hello again to all the parishioners of Coddington. Just an update
to advise of the latest happenings within your local cricket club.
Monday 11 May saw the start of our junior "Kwik Cricket" training
held at Coddington School for years 2, 3 and 4. It was a resound-
ing success with a fabulous turn out from participants and parents
alike even though it was a cool evening.
Hopefully this is the start of the junior section (Coddington Cobras)
of Coddington Cricket Club. These sessions will continue every
Monday evening between 6pm and 7pm for the next 9 weeks -
weather permitting. Please see our website for further details.
Our latest game against a team from our sponsors (Opendoor)
produced an excellent result and good time was had by all.
Forthcoming events for your diary. The Coddington Cricket Team
are holding their first "Family Fun Day" on Saturday 27 June in
conjunction with Coddington Community Centre who are having a
table top sale. Events will be held within the school grounds and
the Community Centre from 1 pm to 5 pm. See advert within this
newsletter.
Also, Saturday 11 July, there is be a Hawaiian Beach Party. This
is being held in the Community Centre starting at 7.30 pm. Look
out for posters/adverts in Coddington COE School
Newsletter/fliers for further details.
Any interested parties - young, old, all abilities - visit our website
for contact details.
Steve Rowland (Chairman)
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CODDINGTON C of E  SCHOOL

As many of you may be aware, the school had the Ofsted inspectors
in recently and the school achieved a mark of ‘outstanding’ in every
area. A great reflection of the hard work put into the school, by the
staff, pupils, parents and the community at large.
As we enter the summer term, activities continue apace. Coddington
cricket club is currently holding after school sessions, the football
season is now drawing to a close and years 5 and 6 have residential
trips planned in the summer.
Year 5 is creating their very own history museum for the day on 21st

May in the Community Centre. They are focusing on Britain since
1948 and will have activities and displays on offer. Please feel free to
come along and have a look between 2pm and 6pm.
The school summer fair is planned for the 20th June, and weather
permitting promises to be a great day. Everyone is welcome, so
please come along and we hope to see you there.
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1st CODDINGTON GUIDES
We’ve had six new girls start this term, taking our numbers up to 27! A
big welcome to Hannah, Holly, Emily, Constance, Lia and Lucy who are
planning to take their promises together shortly. In May we are taking
some of the girls on their first camp to Walesby Forest. We have had a
fund raiser bingo night for this (a big thank you to all who came along to
support us!!), along with teaching the girls camp songs, how to make a
bedding roll and they will all be working towards their camp badges too.
Some of the girls are doing the Race for Life in July with the leaders – so
any sponsor money would be appreciated for this!! Good luck to all of us
who are taking part.
Our unit flag was dedicated at the recent St George’s day parade. Thank
you to Emily Sanderberg who carried the flag for us and assisted me in
the church during the dedication and to all the girls who joined us on this
special day. We are all very grateful. Hopefully you should see a photo
of us all in the Newark Advertiser with our flag!!
We are hoping to take the girls out for a summer term break up party,
and then on our return in September we are all going to Countdown 100
which is another big party that is being held at the Newark Showground
for all who are in Girlguiding. It’s a full day of activities and a massive
firework display at the end of the day. Countdown 100 is the start of a
very important year for Girlguiding as in 2010 it will be 100 YEARS OLD!!!
Thank you to all that continue to support the unit as we couldn’t do it
without you!!
On a sad note, one of our leaders is leaving us at the end of May – Vicky
Shilton who joined us back in January 2007 has been a key member of
our unit and our growing success. We wish Vicky good luck in her new
job & new home!! Best wishes and a big THANK YOU from all at 1st

Coddington!!
A plea to all parents: if you have any spare time on a Wednesday night,
would you consider coming to Guides and being an extra pair of
hands??? As we now have 27 girls, it would be very helpful to us at 1st

Coddington Guides if you could. You wouldn’t have to come every week,
just whenever you can spare the time. If you are interested and would
like further, please contact me (Jodie) on 07855872720.

Jodie, Gemma, Vicky & Julie
Contact Jodie 01636 676820
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SAFER
NEIGHBOURHOOD

GROUP

The next meeting of the
group will be held on

TUESDAY JULY 21st
At

BARNBY IN THE
WILLOWS VILLAGE HALL

Commencing at 7.30pm

OVER 55s LEISURE GROUP
We have enjoyed  the first 3 months of the year especially February

On Friday the 6th  Feb we held a sponsored bowls drive to raise
funds for Beamond House Hospice. The drive was started at
2.00pm and carried on none stop until 9.00pm,the teams playing
were changed every hour on the hour.The total money raised
was £1515 a wonderful achievement by all

Thank you sponsors for  backing the Bowlers and thank you
Bowlers for your marathon efforts and last but not least thank you
members of the club who assisted by selling raffle tickets,looking
after the Skittle table,making the tea and coffee and home made
cakes. What a great team you all were

James Bell (Secretary)

DIET
And

FITNESS CLUB
THURSDAY EVENING

CODDINGTON VILLAGE HALL

Diet and nutrition session
5.30 to 6.15 pm

Fitness session suitable for all
ages and fitness level

6.15 to 7.00 pm
Cost £3 per session

Or
£5 for both sessions

For more information or to book
a space phone Sue on

 01636 611474
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CODDINGTON HISTORY GROUP

The group continue to have an open meeting on the third Thursday
of the month in the Village Hall with a guest speaker to entertain us.
Meetings so far this year have continued to have good attendances,
unfortunately April’s meeting had to be changed from the advertised
one of JohnTallents speaking about the Tallents family of Coddington
House (– the BBC pay rather better than the History Group!) which
has been postponed until next April.  Instead we had an interesting
talk by ex-oilman Kevin Topham who, along with his colleague, was
a fount of knowledge on the history of Dukes Wood oil reserve and oil
drilling in detail.  We now know more about how to stop an oil well
blowout and fire than we did before and hope to have a group visit to
the Oilfield Museum at Eakring this summer.

March’s talk by Gordon Hastings gave us an insight into Lloyd George
and the February talk by Eddie Woolrich on Nottinghamshire Dove-
cotes showed us some of the variety that there is in this county.  After
the meeting I was able to add to his “collection” by showing him the
dovecotes on Balderton Lane – he keeps thinking he has completed
his list when someone finds another for him!

Looking ahead to September, anyone interested in family history may
like to write in our talk by professional genealogist John Titford on
Thursday 17th September 2009, with the subject of  “Who do you
think you are; looking for Mrs Williamson”. John, who writes for
several family history magazines, uses Mrs Williamson as an exam-
ple to illustrate many techniques of ancestor hunting.
We have almost finalised our speaker list for 2009-10, it includes a
showing of archive farming films by Richard Watts in March.  He has
supplied much of the interesting archive film shown recently on the
BBC 4 programme “Mud, Sweat and Tractors”.
We look forward to welcoming you.

Isobel Turner, 708781
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CODDINGTON W.I
On 10th March we celebrated our 75th birthday with a party.
Some 57 members and 10 guests enjoyed excellent food and
very amusing entertainment .During the evening,two bursaries
were awarded to Denman College,the W.I. College
Also in march ,the walking group explored Woolsthorpe-by-Bel-
voir and Aprils walk was around Ossington. May sees the annual
two day walking break,this year around Sandringham,once again
organised by Fred and Nora Reed,to whom the W.I. Is very
grateful.
The A.G.M. Of the Nottinghamshire Federation of Womens Inste-
tutes was held at the Nottingham Concert Hall when seven of over
a thousand delegates were from Coddington W.I. Our assistant
Treasurer,Dilys Hinchley had the honour of giving the vote of
thanks to the retiring Chairman,Vera Carter.The vote was in the
form of a poem which was very well received. At our April meeting
one of our members,Hester Kapur,gave us a very amusing report
on the A.G.M.,at which the guest speaker was Gloria Hunniford.
Meanwhile Vera has come onto our Committee-she is a glutton
for punishment!
The talk at the April meeting was on the Lincolnshire and Notting-
hamshire Air Ambulance Service. It was both entertaining and
informative and was good to be able to learn more about this
wonderful charity which we have often supported
May will see a Resolution Meeting when Ellie Briggs will be our
advisor. By the time this report comes out some of our members
will have attended the Fleet Group Meeting at Winthorpe,and
others will have helped on the W.I. Stand at the Newark Agricul-
tural Show. At the time of preparing this report it is not known how
well our competition entree fared at the Show
A trip to the open-air theatre at Tolthorpe to see ‘ A Midsummer
Nights Dream’ has been arranged for July,and in August we hope
to have an evening visit to Tuxfords working windmill
Mary Molloson



Fosse Health Care Clinic
Let us help you get ready for Christmas.

 Weight Management Healthy Lifestyle Nutrition
  The Lipotrim System   Blood Pressure     Dietary  Advice
Individual Calorie Need         Glucose Monitoring
        Assessment                  Cholesterol Monitoring

   Contact our Pharmacist & Adviser; Nikki Passmore MRPharmS(IP)
                          for an appointment on (01636) 650869

Appointments available:     Fosse Health Care Clinic
        Ash Lodge
    Mondays       7.00pm to 9.00pm    30, Newark Road
    Wednesdays     7.00pm to 9.00pm    Coddington

For information on Lipotrim, visit;   www.lipotrim.co.uk
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CODDINGTON HISTORY GROUP
Ernest Bryan MM

My father Ernest Bryan died suddenly in 1966, an ordinary
man, but a much-loved husband, father and grandfather who died
before his time. My daughter was too young to have known him as
she was only one and a half years old when he died, but I kept his
medals, determined to show them to her when she was old enough
to understand.

Ernest Bryan was born and spent most of his early youth in
Coddington, a small village near Newark in Nottinghamshire. His
parents, Robert, an agricultural labourer and his wife Annie Mar-
shall had a small cottage on the Green and he lived there with his
brothers and sisters until 1915, when he was only 16 years old he
lied about his age and joined the army to fight the Kaiser.
He, along with millions of other ordinary men were persuaded by
clever propaganda or just by the desire to protect their country, to
go overseas and fight a formidable foe. He joined the 8th Battalion
of the Royal Lancaster Regiment and went to the Front.

There are only two British men alive today who fought in the
Great War and soon there will be none and that awful conflict will
then fall out of living memory. Recently, therefore, I was deter-
mined to try and find out what my father did in that War because
this ordinary man did something extraordinary, he won the Military
Medal for gallantry.

As with thousands of others who survived the Great War,
my father was reluctant to talk about his experiences and although
he showed me his medals, he didn’t go into any great detail about
what he did to win the Military Medal, except in the far recesses of
my memory I recall something about “going into no-man’s land and
bringing back a fallen Officer to our lines”. This may have been a
true memory, but I’m not sure and, of course, there is no one I can
ask.
Unfortunately, after much research, I have been unable to find a
citation. In the London Gazette Supplement dated 24th January
1919, his name  - 41078 Pte.Bryan, E., 8th Bn. (Newark) - was
included in the list of awards. Citations in the London Gazette were



39

usually given for Officers not unlisted men, so if there was a written
citation given personally to my father, it has been lost. I have even
traced and have a copy of the Royal Lancaster regimental war
diary for the period he was at the Front, but his name wasn’t
mentioned. Officers’ names are catalogued, but not unlisted men.

My father was wounded, possibly in the action that saved
the Officer. He was sent to a hospital where as part of his conva-
lescence he embroidered the regimental badge of the Sherwood
Foresters, Notts and Derby on black velvet, and I also have that.
I’m not sure why he would embroider the Sherwood Foresters
badge when he was in the Royal Lancasters, but perhaps some-
one out there might know!
After the war he returned to Coddington and worked for a timber
merchants. His work took him around the Nottinghamshire, York-
shire and Norfolk areas and he subsequently met my mother in
Doncaster. They married at Darrington, Pontefract in the Parish of
Womersley in a private chapel, owned, we think, by Col. Acland-
Hood and spent their early-married life in a horse-drawn caravan
to enable them to move easily from place to place for his work. My
brother, Robert was born in 1925 and five years later in 1930 I
arrived! When I was two years old we moved out of the caravan
and into a house in Worksop, where my father spent the rest of his
working life as a timber leader for the same company, Godley and
Goulding. We were a close family, spending time together watch-
ing and taking part in sports, particularly cricket.

My brother Robert sadly died in 1980, but the Bryans live on
with his children, Kevin, Andrew and Denise.

I have one child, Samantha, who will eventually have his
medals and in turn will give them to her son, Miles, who will learn
about his great grandfather from her  - an ordinary man who did
something extraordinary.

Thelma Lidster (nee Bryan) April 2009.
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* Trialists lost on average 7.25lbs in two
weeks **Bring this advert with you to

claim offer below.
Class Fee - £5.50 Ref:

Classes in your area

With our help
you CAN do it!

Call Trudi on 0845 0265999 or 07876 211747
or email trudi.wardwalters@rosemaryconley.com

Free membership** worth £10 plus free
portion pots® worth £4.88

TUESDAY
Coddington Community
Centre Beckingham Road,
Coddington, Newark
09:30 - 11:00 am

Newark High School -
Signposted As Grove School
London Road, Newark
5:30 - 7:00 pm

Balderton Village Centre
Coronation Street,
New Balderton, Newark
7:30 - 9:00 pm

WEDNESDAY
Coddington Community
Centre Beckingham Road,
Coddington, Newark
1:00 - 2:30 pm
5:20 - 6:50 pm (Salsacise)

Fernwood Village Hall
Rubys Avenue, Fernwood,
Newark 7:30 - 9:00 pm

THURSDAY
Winthorpe Community Centre
Woodlands, Winthorpe,
 Newark
09:30 - 10:45 am
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RECYCLING
PLEASE NOTE
The bottle banks have now been re sited to the
Plough car park

DOG FOULING
While walking around the village, it is noticeable that there are still
some irresponsible dog walkers who do not clean up after their dogs
have fouled the pavements or grass verges
If caught this can lead to a hefty fine .The Parish Council would like to
make it clear that dog mess if bagged can be put into the litter bins  as
well as the red dog waste bins
PLEASE ENSURE THAT WE  KEEP CODDINGTON ROADS

CLEAN AND HEALTHY

Coddington Parish Council has entered the village into
the CPRE BEST KEPT VILLAGE Competition for 2009.
Last year the village got through to Round two; the last
four in the competition, but unfortunately was let down
by areas in the village which were untidy/unkempt. So,
please make the most of this opportunity and pay extra
attention to your garden and dispose your litter wisely.
It could be Coddington’s year to win this competition!
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NEIGHBOURHOOD WATCH

The Coddington Neighbourhood Watch is affiliated to the
Ringmaster scheme

This scheme enables information about any crime in the
village to be passed around  using the email system

DO YOU HAVE AN EMAIL ADDRESS
DO YOU WANT TO KNOW ABOUT CRIMES IN AND
AROUND CODDINGTON

IF THE ANSWER IS YES. EMAIL TO FRANK ELLIOTT
(frankelliott1@hotmail.com) AND ASK TO BE PUT ON
THE EVER INCREASING CIRCULATION LIST

Any messages received from NHW or our PCSO Mike
Munro wil automatically forwarded to you
You do not have to take any further action unless you want
to tell your neighbours that cannot receive this information
If you decide to become a Coordinator then contact Wendy
Parrett on 672687 all we ask is that you pass on information
to 10 neighbours (5 either side )

PLEASE DON’T FORGET TO OBSERVE AND TAKE A
NOTE OF ANYTHING SUSPICIOUS,Car No.s etc and
report to any coordinator. It may be a small piece in a
very large jigsaw  that is vital to solving a crime

NOW WE HAVE THE TECHNOLOGY TO CIRCULATE
INFORMATION FAST WHY NOT USE IT TO FIGHT
CRIME IN OUR VILLAGE
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NHW always welcomes
new coordinators especial-

ly if your area is not in-
cluded in the above list

For information on how to
become a coordinator con-

tact
Wendy Parrett on

01636 672687

Neighbourhood WatchAll the
co-ordinators are listed below

PENSWICK CLOSE
Mrs M Freemann Tel. 707119

NEWARK RD
Wendy Parrett Tel. 672687
emailchris@cptnewark.fsnet.co.uk

Tim Ward
e mail tim-ward@ukonline.co.uk

Sarah Parsons
Emailleeandsal@wallington14.freese
rve.co .uk

OLD HALL GARDENS
David Beck Tel. 677324
Email dabeck@tiscali.co.uk

PARKLANDS CLOSE
Micheal Richardson
e mail
micheal@richardson898.fsnet.co.uk

Frank Elliott  Tel. 01636 671424
e mail frankelliott1@hotmail.com

VALLEY VIEW
Jackie Hart  Tel. 672122
E-mail Address:
jackie13@sky.com

MORGANS CLOSE
Nancy Sleight Tel. 707686

THE GREEN
Mr & Mrs N Raikes
Tel.676861

CHAPEL LANE
Beryl Rimmer, Old Vicarage,
1 Chapel Lane
email beryl.rimmer@tiscali.co.uk

DROVE LANE (Village end)
Hilda Page Tel. 01636 704800
email bernard.hilda@talktalk.net

BEACONSFIELD DRIVE
Glynn Jones
e mail glynphoto@btinternet.com

LANCASTER RD
David Hedge
e mail davehedge@talktalk.net

VICARAGE COURT
Diana Jones Tel. 706266

STAPLEFORD LANE
Graham Collyer Tel 702912
Peter Brown Tel .707836

HENTON CLOSE
Alison Bedford

BRYANS CLOSE
Lisa Cobb Tel 605984
E mail lisa.cobb@nsdc.info

STIRLING DRIVE
Mr  E Ross  Tel 611647
E-mail  ted.ross@btinternet.com
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YOUNG LEADERS & RANGERS
Girlguiding Young Leaders and Rangers meet at the Coddington Community
Center every Friday night for the first 3 weeks of the month, between 7.30 –
9.00pm.
This is a section of Girlguiding for girls aged between 14 – 18 years of age.
Over the last few weeks they have been working on a challenge called ‘Make
a Difference’, which has involved fund raising for a local charity.
Over the next few weeks, they will be getting organized for the ‘Countdown
100’ to be held at the Newark Showground,  in September, this kick starts the
Celebrations for Girlguiding’s 100th  year since it was  formed  in 1910., by
Lady Olav Baden-Powell.
During 2010 the Ranger Unit intends to participate in ‘Stampede’ A Challenge
put on by the County, especially for the 2010 celebrations. The Rangers have
to visit a designated number of Countries in a set time with a set budget. This
will be led by the two Unit Leaders, Helen and Jo. Each girl will need to do her
own fundraising, so please ‘Be Prepared’ to support any local girl if you can.
Anyone wishing to join the Unit please contact me (Helen), my details will be
listed in this copy of the CCN

Helen Aldridge  Unit Leader
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CODDINGTON UNITED CHARITY
Money and land has been left in the past to be used for the benefit of Coddington
residents in need. Local trustees administer this charity, and are always pleased to
consider requests, in strictest confidence, for financial help from Coddington
residents of any age group.
Help can be given with expenses due to illness or lack of mobility or with household
repairs or replacements. Parents can apply for help with the cost of school uniforms
or outings. Students can apply for a grant towards the cost of textbooks and/or field
trips.
Applications should be made in writing to the Clerk, Mr Alasdair Morrison, 26
Kirkgate, Newark, or any Trustee.
Trustees
Mrs I Allen                 Mr J Bartley                  Mrs P Bartley (Chairman)
Mr M Clark                Mrs M Molloson           Mrs P Mumby  Mr M Bache

Coddington United Charity
have arranged with

Collingham Rural Advice Centre
for Mr John Pitchfork to be available, by appointment, at

Well Green Community Centre
on a Tuesday afternoon to give FREE confidential advice

on

 Welfare Benefits    Housing
 Neighbour Problems   Local Issues
 Consumer Issues    Debts

If you are over 60, John can visit you in your own home if
preferred.

To arrange an appointment or visit, telephone John on
893241 on a Tuesday, Wednesday or Thursday between

9.30am and 5.00pm.

Alternatively you may telephone Mrs Pat Bartley, Chairman
of Coddington United Charity on 703512
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CLINTON MOTORS
Service and repairs to All Makes Of Vehicles

M.O.T  TESTING STATION

 Bridgeholme
 Coddington Rd
 Balderton
 Newark
 Notts
 NG24 3NB

   Tel 01636 605194         Mobile 07976 625558

£10 off
 your M.O.T.

 On production of
this Advert

This offer valid
 until Dec 2009
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CODDINGTON PARISH COUNCIL/VILLAGE WEBSITE

The Parish Councils Website is now  live
This has been produced with the help of Newark and Sherwood DC
The site contains contact information of organizations in the village together
with contacts, descriptions, information and links to their sites if available
There is also the facility to contact the Parish clerk via a standard form.
All planning applications for Coddington can be accessed direct from the
 web site
Minutes of Parish Council meetings can also be viewed
If your organization has  not yet contributed and you would like to be included
please contact
Frank Elliott at frankelliott1@hotmail.com or 01636 671424
The site can be reached at
http://www.newark-sherwooddc.gov.uk/coddington

THE NEXT NEWSLETTER WILL BE PUBLISHED IN
SEPTEMBER COULD YOU PLEASE LET ME HAVE YOUR
CONTRIBUTIONS BY MONDAY 10TH AUGUST AT THE
LATEST
IF ANY PARISHIONER  WOULD LIKE TO CONTRIBUTE AN
ARTICLE OF LOCAL INTEREST FOR INCLUSION IN THE
CODDINGTON COMMUNITY NEWS WOULD YOU PLEASE
CONTACT  ME
Frank Elliott (Editor) Tel.671424 or email
frankelliott1@hotmail.com

LOCAL COUNCILLORS and MEMBER OF PARLIAMENT
Our local District Councillor Mrs Maureen Dobson
Our local County Councillor is Mr Vincent Dobson
Both Mr and Mrs Dobson can be contacted on 01636 892267
Our local Member of Parliament is Mr Patrick Mercer
Mr Mercer can be contacted on 01636 612837
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MOBILE LIBRARY
STOP      ARR  DEP
8 Coddington Balderton Lane  12.45  12.55

Ardbreknish Bungalow
9 Coddington Stapleford Lane  1.05  1.15

Wooden Houses
10 Coddington The Green -Main St 1.25     1.55
11 Coddington Ross Close   2.00     2.20
12                    Bus Shelter Main St 2.25     2.35
13                           Parklands Close   2.40    2.50

Old Newark Rd
14 Coddington Old Hall Gardens  2.55   3.05
15 Coddington Penswick Grove  3.10   3.21
 Coddington Old Newark Rd  3.30   3.40

Cul-de-sac
17 Coddington Beaconsfield Drive 3.45   4.00
18 Coddington Brownlows Hill  4.05   4.20

“Valley View” Cottage
Dates 2009   June 3rd  17th  July 1st 15th 29th
  August 12th 26th September 9th  23rd

LET
 ME

IRON AWAY YOUR
WASHDAY BLUES!
All your ironing needs taken care

of. 24 hour turn round.
Shirts done just as you like them.

Call
Elizabeth

On
01636 687909

WOULD YOU LIKE TO
START

DANCE LESSONS?
Mondays

at
Coddington Scout Hall

Classes in Ballet, Tap and Freestyle Jazz
Taught by a qualified teacher

Ages 3-18
For more information please call:

Danielle – 01522 696100
Or

Carol – 01522 791898
Other classes held at Swinderby,

Nettleham and Wellingore

Principal: Mrs D L Ward F.I.D.T.A. A.I.S.T.D. 41
Grandfield Way, North Hykeham, Lincoln LN6 9NZ

Tel: 01522 696100 / 01522 791898


